
 
  

MEMO 
 
Date: November 6, 2020 
To: Manitoba Physicians and Health Care Workers 
 
From: 

 
Lanette Siragusa, Chief Nursing Officer, Shared Health 
Dr. Perry Gray, Chief Medical Officer, Shared Health 

  
Re: Virtual Town Hall - Expanding Capacity, Planning for Acute Care and 

COVID-19  
 

 

In response to increased COVID-19 activity, Manitoba’s health system has begun to implement 
the first phase of hospital capacity expansion as we prepare for an anticipated surge in patient 
demand.  

Last night, more than 600 physicians and staff from across the health system, working in critical 
care, medicine, emergency, surgery, anesthesia and primary care joined us for a virtual town 
hall in which the broad themes of our COVID-19 capacity planning were shared.  

The plan, which has been developed with clinical and administrative input from all health 
regions, has identified the space, equipment and necessary to support an increased bed base 
for medicine and critical care. It is based on principles and is not intended to be static, rather the 
plan will evolve within each phase and as we learn and adapt along the way. 

Escalating capacity will occur in phases, with magnitude and duration in proportion to the 
number of active cases in our province. Within the plan, new inpatient spaces have been 
identified for critical care. These will be found from reopening spaces within facilities that were 
previously used for critical care. Repurposed spaces are also identified, primarily within surgical 
or cardiac inpatient recovery areas.  

The majority of the repurposed medical beds identified in the plan are found in surgery inpatient 
areas which will be freed up as surgical volumes slow down. In the event of an extreme surge, 
plans have been developed to establish low-acuity overflow sites for patients whose needs can 
be met in a non-hospital environment.  

We are confident we have the space, equipment and supplies in place to support this plan. 
Work is underway to identify the staffing models and redeployment plan that will support these 



 
  

increased beds, largely based on the creation of team-based models to safely manage patient 
care across an expanded bed base.  

We cannot do this work alone and we welcome the feedback and input of all health care 
workers. Your voices are important, more so now perhaps than ever. Our planning considers 
the competencies and skills you each possess as well as the obligations that you have in your 
personal and professional lives.  

Health care workers are natural problem solves, leaders and change makers. The execution of 
a plan of this magnitude will not be without its bumps but we are also confident in the skills, 
professionalism and dedication of each and every health care worker who has stepped forward 
during these unprecedented challenges.  

To those who participated in the Virtual Town Hall, thank you. We know you are seeking 
specifics and details and we are committed to sharing information as this plan evolves. We 
welcome and will respond to the questions and feedback you provide. 

Responses to questions that were not addressed during the Town Hall are in development and 
will be shared as soon as possible. To view the full November 5, 2020 Virtual Town Hall, please 
visit https://vimeo.com/476336542/f37b1172f8. 
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